

November 20, 2016

Minutes

Public Relations Subcommittee

Concepts: Todd

Attendees: Todd, Melinda

Absent: Ron, Sylvia

Chair opened meeting at 6:05pm.

There was a discussion about ASC: the schedules were delivered to area GSR's, Melinda had arranged to get the printing done and had picked up the completed schedules in time for ASC. PR policy is due next month.

There were two women who came to the PR group looking for a meeting, they were welcomed by Melinda and ultimately were given instructions on finding the Freedom to Change group.

The flyer day for the north part of our area is to be carried out on December 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2016 immediately following the 9:00 a.m. meeting in Palm Coast. All PR members were in agreement to attend.

There was a helpline call from a woman who was scheduled to visit our area who was looking for a contact from our area who could accompany her to meetings during her stay. This was a type of call that is received on our helpline from a PR member able to give information to the caller. The specific service requested is not always able to be completed by the helpline representative. This we talked about and decided that a referral to another member of NA, whether male or female depending on the caller, could be utilized to better assist the caller.

We decided to set our date for the central Daytona area flyer day to be March 4<sup>th</sup>, 2016 immediately following the 10:00a.m. Last Chance group meeting. We will be using the same flyer as Northside Daytona Area's flyer day.

The budget for 2017 misc. items is \$200 and to have 4 flyer days next year we will gather data on this next flyer day in December in order to plan how to budget all four flyer days next year.

Melinda was earlier tasked with getting basic texts for the subcommittee. Troy H. spoke to her about it recently and advised her that the books were held for us. She agreed to talk to him later this week as she will be seeing him at some point to pick them up.

Melinda will be looking to get the flyer uploaded to the events section on our website and possibly the PR documents section also. Sylvia may be able to assist in this if Melinda is not able to get them to upload.

The Vice Chair motioned to close at 7:00pm and seconded by the group.

Closed with the 3rd step prayer